
Minutes of the Sudbury Garden Club 
September 28, 2022 
Lynn Noland’s home 

 
Attendance: 
Barbara Baumgardner, Ann Boland, Jo Ann Forester, Marilyn Hodges, Beth Iosua, 
Juju Lem-Pang, Leslie Lowe, Lynn Noland, Patti Walch 
 
Minutes: 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the June 15, 2022 
board meeting. All were in favor. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
No report was presented. 
 
Technology Meeting Update: 

A technology meeting was held in September.  The following topics were 
discussed: 

 Online Payments: Janelle Landrigan will be setting up PayPal (replacing 
“Square”) for online payments. There was a discussion on the use of a 
debit card. 

 Emails: Emails through Wix was cancelled, saving the Club $255.00 
annually. New, free gmail addresses will be set up for the presidents, 
membership, treasurer, and plant sale. The format will 
be SGC.president76@gmail.com, etc. 

 Hybrid Meeting Possibility: The decision will be made by the speaker. The 
club may seek someone to help with the logistics of a hybrid meeting. 

 
Community Outreach: 

 A class will be conducted by Jo Ann Forester at LS on Thursday, 
September 29, 2022. The donated flower arrangements will be for Epoch 
at Bridges in Sudbury. 

  The Club will be represented at the Sudbury Doing Good event at the 
Goodnow Library on November 5th from 11-2. Jo Ann will set up a signup 
genius. 

  Thanksgiving bouquets for Meals On Wheels will be arranged on 
November 22, 2022 at the Senior Center. 

 



Civic Beautification: 
Mums will be planted on Wednesday, October 5th, from 9:30-11 at Heritage Park. 
 
Membership and Yearbook: 
Ann proposed and wants to promote that April is membership month. 
 
Yearbook: 
Committee assignments and anything needed for the yearbook is to be due by 
the incoming/outgoing board meeting (June 14, 2022). 
 
Plant Sale: 
There will be a meeting on Wednesday, October 5th, 1:30 at Patti’s house. There 
will be a “potting party” at Patti’s house on November 9th, from 2-4PM. 
 
Color Me Floral: 
There will be a workshop on November 10.  Payment information will be 
forthcoming. Payment for the workshop is to be sent to Juju by check or through 
PayPal ($2.00 extra surcharge) by Monday, October 31, 2022. 
 
Flower Shows: Juju and Carol will be representing the club at the WAM and Art In 
Bloom with a $700.00 budget. 
 
Green Thumbs lunch:  The lunch will be on Thursday, October 6th at Welly’s in 
Hudson. 
 
Wayside Inn: 
Jo Ann has the Wayside Inn decorating all set. 
 
Hosmer House: 
The Club will be decorating a tree at the Hosmer House for the holidays. 
 
Historical Documents: 
The historical documents are still at Lynn’s house. 
 
GCFM: 
The GCFM has been promoting their flower schools.  There will be a landscape 
class in October.  Information will be in the Grapevine. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:20 
 
Submitted by Recording Secretaries 
Beth Iosua and Juju Lem-Pang 
 


